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My name is Graeme Brown and I am here today to speak to submission S297.001 made by 
myself as the then president of the Bay of Islands Kerikeri Golf Club to the Far North District 
Council on 20 October 2022. 
 
The submission was made at very short notice following notification to the club by Kiwi Fresh 
Orange Company, of their proposal to access a development they planned on land adjacent to 
the golf club by way of a road through the golf club. 
 
The submission expressed a neutral position regarding the development but expressed concern 
regarding the use of part of club land for roading and requested in a letter to the developers’ 
agent that this roading proposal be removed from the submission.  However, the submission 
was presented with the roading plan unchanged. 
 
Significant time has passed since the submission was made and I pass over to David Neil to 
update the situation. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 


